Minutes of the Shapinsay Development Trust board meeting,

Held via ZOOM
Monday 6th July 2020 at 18.00
Present – Jean Coomber, Chair; Richard Lawrence, Vice Chair; Adrian Bird.

Also attending Davie Campbell, Rachel Chrin.

1. Apologies. J B Bady, Martyn Garrett
2. Minutes of the meeting held 15th June 2020, after a slight amendment, were signed as a true record. Proposed RL seconded AB
3. Declarations of Interest. None.
4. Matters Arising.  None not already on the agenda.
5. Housing 
· No 9 Update The 3 parties (SDT, Scottish Land Fund and the seller) solicitors are currently liaising over final details. The contractor is schedule to begin work in Mid/late-August 2020. Post Meeting Update – Purchase of No.9 was completed 17th July 2020. 
· Schoolhouse Update OIC not due to meet until August to consider SDT’s offer on this property due to council recess. The two options are to wait for the council committee meeting or offer the full amount now and apply for retrospective funding from OIC regarding the proposed discount with no guarantee, hence adding potential financial risk to SDT. 
Board decided to wait until the council meeting on August 26th. 
Contractors are schedules to begin work late summer/early autumn.
Post Meeting Update – OIC have been contacted regarding the board’s decision, Luke Fraser is going to prepare a paper for the committee for the August meeting.
· Next Steps / schedule –

Billy Groundwater appointed as project manager. The duration of the project will be 1st August 2020 – 31st March 2021. SDT have forwarded all project documentation to Billy for initial review. Billy to attend the next board meeting for an initial meet and greet with the board. Post Meeting Update – BG has been contacted
Contractors have been informed of a project completion date of 31st March 2021. 

Sub committee to be formed of 2 board members, 2/3 members of the public, Rep from Community Council and a Rep from Community Association along with the project manager.
They need to have a clear role so the board is to look at the draft Terms of reference and finalise. This needs to be in place before the next Shapinsay Sound goes out. (End of July 2020)
Members of the community who showed initial interest to be on the sub group will be contacted to explain the current position. The board is currently looking at skill sets for potential members. 
· Shapinsay Sound 
Housing – Jean will do the introduction for the front page. Davie will do a full background piece on how we got to where we are today and a Schedule and diary of where we go from here. This will also include pictures, plans of both properties along with a funding schedule.
There will be a Wellbeing page as this fits in with the housing plan.                       A page on the Island Development Plan and a transport update.
· Cotbrae – The owner has said he has a buyer waiting to buy the    property but would prefer it to be a museum.
This was discussed at length by the board who have decided it is not financially viable, as there will be costs attached to running it but no income and it is not within our remit.
Extra Note: This has now been discussed by two different boards, one on14th Oct 2019 (NILPS the chair had a meeting with Andrew Golightly to discuss the idea of an agricultural museum at Cotbrae. Board decided that it is not for us as it is too far out from the pier; we have no idea of maintenance or running costs.),
6. Finance. – 
· June accounts - see attached sheets. Davie shared his screen to go through the accounts. Income levels are on budget, all costs are either on track or have projected underspends due to Covid. This will be monitored/updated and reported to the board on a monthly basis. 
· Potential funding opportunities Broadband, Norse net, Wellbeing, Smithy (CDF), etc. 
Board decided against contributing towards install of Norse Net as the Scottish Government have a grant fund for people whose broadband speed is below a certain speed. These grants cover some providers but not all.
If Alison comes up with more Wellbeing projects for people of Shapinsay, Davie will explore funding avenues.

         Smithy – Work is being done regarding business plans. Still          awaiting ‘ball park’ quotes for potential renovation work required for property. This will determine viability of any potential projects.
Post Meeting Update: DC has potentially secured two funding sources regarding feasibility costs such as Valuation Costs, Structural Reports, Business Plan Costs and architect fees with minimal contribution required from SDT. Quotes for above list is currently going out to 3 local companies for funding purposes. SDT still awaiting documentation from OIC which will assist with the quotation process.

7. Website – Discussion re draft outlined in recent email from Davie. (See attached) the board agreed they were happy to go ahead with this.
Post Meeting Update: Two local web site designers have received the new revised scope which includes designated pages for various groups, links to external stakeholders and online booking systems for the Electrical Car, Out of Hours Ferry service and the Ebikes, this extra feature will minimalise admin time going forward.
8. Wellbeing – COVID update. The Grocery box/ready meal scheme will stop in 2 weeks as the ferry to Kirkwall is now running more often and the school need the hall back to prepare for return to school in August. However, it will remain open for an extended time to help vulnerable groups. A letter has been prepared to be handed out to all participants.
Any ‘left over’ food will go to the Wellbeing or School food bank.
9. Boathouse – 
· Garden contract with current provider is due to expire at End of July. Board agreed to ask if the current provider could extend this until end of the season (September or October depending on the weather) and if he would be willing to do some gardening as well.
· Boarding out of attic space. Speak to local contractor about potential cost.  The Board have decided that tendering in the future is not required for any one-off jobs that we need doing, under £1000.00, and we should always try to go local. (This is for one off work, not ongoing/seasonal contracts).
 Post Meeting Update: Not actioned as advised Board were looking at an alternative storage solution.
· Fire Check – Scott Garson is going to let us have the name of someone from Kirkwall who can do our fire check. We will also ask Scott about Health & Safety ‘working at height’ policy.

· Mini Bus – needs brakes looking at before MOT. Ask Thornvilla Garage to change them.
· Using the garden for camping (overnight only) Board decided that this was a no go.
10. Correspondence – None
11.  AOCB – AGM - September/October 2020 (date to be discussed at next meeting) we hope to hold this in the big hall at the community centre so we can socially distance.
Need to start thinking about new board members and put a piece in the August Shapinsay Sound about what being a board member involves.
12.  Date of next meeting. 10th August 2020 at 6pm via zoom
